Woodfield Primary School Part of The Rose Learning Trust Gurney Road Balby Doncaster DN4 8LA

Tel: 01302 853289 Fax: 01302 310659 www.woodfieldprimaryschool.co.uk



Woodfield Primary School NEWSLETTER Summer Newsletter First Half - April 2017

Welcome Back!

Welcome back to the summer term! We hope you've had a lovely Easter break.



Y6 SATs Monday 8th May to Thursday 11th May

Your children have worked really hard and have prepared well for their tests. Please support them during SATs week by:

- Ensuring they are on time for their SATs
- Have breakfast before they set off for school
- Have a good night's sleep!

We are sure you will be very proud of your children and all that they achieve.

Y2 SATs May

Your children will start their testing next week and this will carry on across the month until half term.

Again, your children have worked very hard and we are sure you will be proud of their achievements.

School Lunches

School lunches cost £2 a day and need to be paid in advance at the start of the week via Parent Pay. We will inform you of any dinner debt and it is important to pay this off. If you have any questions about school lunches, please contact Mrs Gunn in the main school office. As we are in the summer term all debts must be paid in full before the half-term.



Are you entitled?

You may be entitled to free school lunches?

All children in FS2, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free school lunch. Lunches have to be paid for in FS1 and KS2 (Y3, 4, 5 and 6) but if you are in receipt of certain benefits you may be entitled to a free lunch for your child. Please see Mrs Gunn with the following information and she will be able to check for you:

Name of parent NI number of parent **Proof of benefit**

Childhood Illness

We have had a few cases of impetigo in school. Please ensure this is treated straight away by your GP. As soon as medication is administered, children can be in school the following day. If you are unsure, please ask at the main office.





We are so proud of our school choir. Last month they were the winners of the Don Valley Festival school choir section! What an amazing achievement!

We are competing in the Robin Hood festival at Hill House School on Friday May 5th so fingers crossed for another fantastic result!

Easter Pantomime at The Cast

We were so pleased to hear that one of our pupils was chosen to be in the pantomime at the Cast over the holidays. What a brilliant opportunity and an amazing experience. Well done Abigail!





Please see our diary on the school website for the yearly overview of dates to support you in planning your own diaries. More information will follow for some events and sometimes new dates are added. http://woodfieldprimaryschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates/

24 th Apr	School re-opens at 8.45am
24 th Apr	Road Safety Visit – Y6
25 th Apr	Breakfast Club re-opens at 8am
1st May	Bank Holiday – School Closed
2 nd May	Y2 SATs tests begin
2 nd May	Big Talk Parents Meeting
4 th May	Local Elections – School open
4 th May	Big Talk for all children
5 th May	Big Talk for all children
8 th May	KS2 SATs week
15 th May	Y3 trip to butterfly House
16th May	Y3/4 Reading Together 2.30pm
17 th May	Y4 trip to Butterfly House
22 nd May	Uniform pop Up Shop 2.30pm
25th May	KS1 Visit to Woodfield Park
26th May	School closes at 3pm
****	***** Half-term *****
5 th June	Breakfast Club re-opens at 8am
5 th June	School re-opens at 8.45am
8 th June	General Elections – School open
12 th Jun	Phonics Screening begins
13 th Jun	KS2 Art Gallery – 2.30pm
20 th Jun	KS1 visit to Yorkshire Wildlife Park
23 rd Jun	BBQ Non Uniform - smellies
27 th Jun	KS2 Sport Day – 1.30pm
28 th Jun	FS/KS1 Sport Day – 1pm
30 th Jun	BBQ Non Uniform - Bottles
4 th Jul	Y5 Visit to Leeds Beckett University
7 th Jul	BBQ Non Uniform – Sweets/Chocs
13 th Jul	Summer BBQ
14 th Jul	Reports go home
20 th Jul	School closes at 3pm – (this is a Thurs)
21st Jul	Training Day – School CLOSED
****	***** Summer holidays *****
1st Sep	Training Day – School CLOSED
4 th Sep	School re-opens at 8.45am
5 th Sep	Breakfast Club re-opens at 8am
The same!	

There will always be some dates that we have to

add or change, but we will endeavour to keep you

informed.

Waterstones Book Review

Doncaster Book Award Committee would like to pass congratulations on their Stephanie, (Y6 Woodfield Primary), who was judged by Paul from Waterstones as having submitted the best review of all Primary students for her review of 'Mystery of the Clockwork Sparrow' on the Doncaster Book Award website. Stephanie received a small set of books and a Waterstones voucher as the prize.



Reading selfiel

Reading Selfie

Thank you so much for all your fabulous entries. You can see them all on the website. The winning entry can be seen opposite. Well done to Vanessa who won a basket of goodies including a WHSmith youcher.

Big Talk

Due to the success of last year's Big Talk; we are pleased to welcome back Lynnette and her team to deliver whole school Sex and Relationships Education next week. If you would like to know more, please come along to the parents' meeting on Tuesday 2nd May at 2:00pm.



Learning for Life

The Learning for Life system has been up and running in school since October. The children are working hard to earn tokens for their house. So far, Brownlee house are in the lead! Don't forget, children can earn Wider Learning points by attending out of school activities and will be rewarded for this at the end of the year.

Academy News

Some of our children were really lucky to have the opportunity to visit Hill House school for an arts day with children from other Trust schools. There will also be a university visit for some of our children later this term so watch this space!



Our Core Values

CREATE RESPECT ASPIRE ENGAGE EXPLORE

School re-opens after Summer on Monday 4th September 2017 at 8.45am Breakfast Club re-opens on Tuesday 5th September 2017 at 8am